
From: McKnight, Kevin - DNR 
Sent: Friday, January 31, 2020 10:45 AM 
To: Miller, Anthony W. 
Cc: 'Ryan Eley'; Payne, Chelsea J.; McKnight, Kevin - DNR 
Subject: RE: BRRTS: #02-71-547941 - Groundwater Monitoring Status Report 
 
Anthony, 
 
It was nice talking with you today about this site and the recently submitted Groundwater Monitoring 
Status Report.  In summary, the groundwater concentrations appear to be slowing increasing in MW-1, 
MW-2, MW-3 and MW-6.  MW-6 is concerning because it is the downgradient well and is coming close 
to exceeding the ES for PCE.  Though the levels of contamination are relatively low at this site, 
groundwater monitoring over the last 14 years does not provide confidence in near term case closure 
without additional remedial action as suggested in the June 2017 case closure denial letter.  At this time, 
the DNR is not comfortable with the proposal to reduce groundwater monitoring to annual sampling 
and recommends continued semi-annual sampling and further discussion with your client on a strategy 
to bring this site to case closure.  
 
Please contact me with any questions. 
 
Regards, 
 
Kevin 
 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Kevin D. McKnight 
Phone: (920)-424-7890 
kevin.mcknight@wisconsin.gov 

 

From: Miller, Anthony W. <awmiller@GFNET.com>  
Sent: Thursday, January 30, 2020 2:21 PM 
To: McKnight, Kevin - DNR <Kevin.McKnight@wisconsin.gov> 
Cc: 'Ryan Eley' <reley@liveseyco.com>; Payne, Chelsea J. <cpayne@GFNET.com> 
Subject: BRRTS: #02-71-547941 - Groundwater Monitoring Status Report 
 
Mr. McKnight -  

 

Attached is a Groundwater Monitoring Status Report for the Koeller One site in Oshkosh (BRRTS: #02-

71-547941).  The report includes a summary of groundwater monitoring activities through December 

2019 and our request to change the groundwater monitoring frequency from semi-annually to annually.  

 

Included with the report is a signed copy of the engineer and hydrogeologist certification form, as 

required by NR 712.07(1) of the Wis. Adm. Code.  An electronic copy of the report has been uploaded to 
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the WDNR portal, and a hard copy will be shipped to you.  Let me know if you have any questions in the 

meantime.  

 

Thanks,    
 

Anthony W. Miller, P.S.S. | Project Manager | Senior Environmental Scientist 
Gannett Fleming, Inc.  | 8040 Excelsior Dr., Suite 303, Madison, WI  53717-1338 
Main Tel: 608.327.5050 | Cell: 608.354.7730 | awmiller@gfnet.com 
Excellence Delivered As Promised 
Gannett Fleming is ISO 9001:2015 Certified. 
www.gannettfleming.com   

 
PRINTING SUSTAINABILITY STATEMENT: Gannett Fleming is committed to conserving natural resources and minimizing adverse 

environmental impacts in projects. Accordingly, project documentation will be provided in electronic format only unless clients 

specifically request hard copies. Visit our website to read more about our sustainability commitment. 
  
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This email and any attachments may contain confidential information for the use of the named 

addressee. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that you have received this communication in error and that 

any review, disclosure, dissemination, distribution or copying of it or its contents is prohibited. 
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